CITY OF

SAN JOSE Office of the City Manager

CAPITATL OF SILICON VALLEY EMPLOYEE RELATIONS

August 9, 2011

Christopher Platten

Wylie, McBride, Platten & Renner

2125 Canoas Garden Avenue, Suite 120
San Jose, CA 95125

RE: Letter dated July 25, 2011
Dear Chris:

We are in receipt of your letter dated July 25, 2011, in which you request information on various items.
The following is responsive to your request for information.

As we have previously indicated and as you reference in your letter, we have provided the
Memorandum issued by Jones Day regarding retiree healthcare benefits and vested rights. A copy of
this report was provided in a letter we sent to the San Jose Fire Fighters, Local 230 on July 13, 2011.
There are currently no other documents that are publicly available regarding changing benefits for
current active employees or annuitants, as you describe in your letter.

In your letter you also request the details that cost out the opt-in proposal made by Local 230 in
February. Local 230 made a similar request and we provided this information in a response dated
July 6, 2011.

You also request that we identify the portion of the existing unfunded actuarially accrued liability that
is apportioned to current active and retired firefighters. The City does not have information readily
available responsive to this request.

Lastly, you request any cost out that the City has done relative to the ballot measure proposal that we
provided to you on July 13, 2011. For clarification, we provided you the draft proposed ballot measure
on July 6, 2011. Please find attached the information the City has utilized in coming to its proposals.
Sincerely,

Gina Donnelly
Deputy Director of Employee Relations

C: Robert Sapien, President, San Jose Fire Fighters, IAFF, Local 230
Jeff Welch, Vice President, San Jose Fire Fighters, IAFF, Local 230
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